Monthly Meeting Minutes March 2024

Happy Spring !/

We want to wish everyone a Happy Healthy Spring, along with the spring flowers come the weeds! We will take it
all happily. With a sad heart we say this is our last meeting until the fall. We had a great season, welcoming new
friends to the park and spending time with long time friends. We added new events back to our schedule and
have plans to do even more in the future.

It was mentioned at the meeting, there are a few who are alone, didn't make anything or didn’t sign up for the pot
luck dinner so they do not attend. We always have plenty of food and fellowship to share. Join us and spread the
word to your neighbor. All are welcome. To paraphrase Charlie “The most important part of the pot luck dinner
is being together!”

Note: after the monthly meeting, the calendar is available for download along with the monthly minutes from
the home page of Lake Saunders website. www.LakeSaundersResort.com

Safe travels to all as you head out. We can't say, as you head home because you are leaving home
until we are together again, have a safe and healthy summer.

March Business:

Unfortunately, once again we are burdened with issues we hoped were resolved but were not. There have been
many, many more complaints regarding dogs! We all live close, we are a close community in all ways. You
must clean up your dog waste everywhere and that includes your own property. Do not let your dog(s) walk
on anyone’s lot. If you can not control your dog, DO NOT use a retractable leash. If you can not control when
your dog defecates then take your dog by car or golf cart to a common area in the park or to a dog park. If your
property is covered in feces it will not be mowed. You will be required to mow your lawn or you will be charged
to have it cleaned and mowed. We do not want to make this a no pet park.

Please be a responsible resident and neighbor.

Now for the fun stuff!

o Pokeno is Thursday the 7th. No sign up is needed, just show up and play. They will show you how
the game is played. PLEASE arrive by 6:30, play starts at 7.

o Bingo is Thursday the 21st. Again arrive early to get set up, play starts promptly at 7.

« Daylight savings time is Sunday the 10th. Before you go to bed on Saturday turn your clocks ahead so your
on time Sunday morning.

o “Out to Lunch” was a big success so we are doing it again. Peach Valley Cafe is the destination. Excellent food
and we always have fun together. See sign up sheet in Community Rm. The office will be closed during “Out
to Lunch”

o Ice Cream Social is Sunday the 24th at 6:00. See the sign up sheet at the Community Rm. Get together to say
a good bye to Jan. A long time resident we all will miss.





